
A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th July 2015 at 8pm.

1. Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Tim King, and Martin Wise also present District Councillor Robert Simister, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and David Wilson
2. Apologies for Absence were received from Nick Henry and Marjo McGee and Kevin Bulmer.
3. Minutes of the last meeting, 11th June 2015 were signed as correct. 
4. Matters Arising. Peter had been to the meeting about local bus cuts. The clerk had checked with finance to find out why the precept had been paid into the parish hall charity account and had been told that some reason the bank details were amended on 27 March but that they had nowbeen  amended  to the correct details.
5. Parish Hall. The brown bin for the parish hall has been ordered. Martin will lower the hedge. 
6. Newsletter/Website. Peter will put the accounts on the website.
7. Recreation Ground. Liz Collas offered to empty the overflowing bin on the recreation ground.

8. District Councillors Report. Rob reported that SODC are now in the new building all service arn now housed under one roof. Thee would be a workshop on community led plans on 15 July at Steventon village Hall. Rob offered to investigate the length of time it was taking for brown bins to arrive when they had been ordered.
9. County Councillors Report. Had been circulated via email. The parish council unanimously supported his motion to have Commercial Sat Navs for HGV made compulsory.
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. 
P15/S1914/FUL Lubricants UK Ltd Technology Centre Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QR Removal of condition 5 (additional car parking) of application P13/S2840/FUL and removal of condition 6 (restriction of use at weekends) of planning permission P95/S0561.  Should be refused

P15/S1879/HH 15 Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZ Formation of granny flat with retention of car park space in garage . Should be refused

P15/S1909/LB Flint House Reading Road Goring-on-Thames RG8 0LL Refurbishment of the lounge & bar rooms.  No strong views
11. Finance.  There was £12,054in the bank on 3 July, £1.95 had been earned in untaxed interest. 

The following payments were authorised. 

Chiltern Society subscription

£25.00

Hillbottom Grass


£50.00

June Grass



£410.04

July Newsletter


£240.00

H M Revenue & customs

£72.60

Clerks Salary June


£257.40

Internal Audit



£270.00






£1,325.04

12. War Memorial Jim Donahue had learnt that a grant may be available for the refurbishment of the memorial but not for any new work. The costs of other options are being considered. For work involving grants of over £5,000 three quotes are needed. Jim is doing a spread sheet of responses. We may need to raise money for the interpretive board and the landscaping and improved access. 
13. Increase of toll on Whitchurch Toll Bridge Peter had spoken at the public enquiry and the decision was expected soon.
14. Fencing for Garton End play area. Nick Elsome was waiting for a further quote; the local company he had contacted earlier had been the most expensive. The smaller grants that might be of use for the playground were not yet available. 
15. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter is getting in touch with the agents of the land through which it is hoped to have a permissive path. 
16. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. There was funding available in the form of TOE grant for a biodiversity project in or near Goring , Martin had met with Rod d’Ayala and the plan would be some work to deal with the water coming in from the road at the North of the pond. The meeting agreed that Martin & Rod should go ahead with the application.
17. Working Parties. The next one would be after the September meeting.
18. Correspondence   In reply to correspondence received from Highways about it was agreed that there was no need to order any new salt bins or salt bags this winter. The Fete committee would contribute to the cost of a defibrillator for the parish, it was agreed it should be outside the parish hall.
19. AOB.   The hedge at Crays Pond Lodge has been cut. Tim will be moving to Devon but would be happy to carry on as newsletter editor until a new one was found. The chairman said that Tim would be missed as he had made a major contribution during his time on the parish council. Liz Collas gave her apologies for the September meeting. Two new broadband cabinets would be coming to Whitchurch Hill soon. There had been some concern about a dog from Lavender Cottage; Nick would ask PCSO to speak with the owners.
20. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th September 2015 at 8pm. There is no meeting in August
The meeting finished at 10.05 pm
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